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‘Two specific comments concerning the Notice that I would hope would be of benefit are provided
here. First, the Notice is unclear regarding whether PACE loans would be fully amortizing.
Although the Notice specifies that the terms of the PACE loans would be five, ten or fifteen years
(Section II.1.P) and capped by the estimated useful lives of the improvements (Section I1.2.A.5), it
is merely implicit that loans would be fully and evenly repaid within those timeframes. The Notice
leaves open the possibility of negative amortization schedules, adjustable interest rates, and balloon
payments which I would assume is not the state’s intent. This could be addressed with minor
clarification.

Second, with respect to the required borrower certification that there are no overdue payments on
mortgages or other liens secured by the property (Section 11.2.A.9), it would be desirable to obtain a
certification from the first mortgage lender, in addition to the borrower, that the first mortgage is
current. Alternatively, a potential borrower may also submit a recent account statement from the
lender or servicer indicating that the borrower is current on the first mortgage. Such a certification
from the lender would bolster the overall reliability of the Maine PACE Program’s proposed
underwriting process.

I hope that these comments are useful as the Efficiency Maine Trust finalizes rules implementing
Maine’s PACE Program. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding
out comments.

With all best wishes, I am

Sincerely,

Alfred M. Pollard
General Counsel



